J. E. Curry Chief of Police

> Res Shooting of Lee Harvey Oswald Interview of Harold Dawson

Sire

Harold Dawson was interviewed at 1:40pm on November 29, 1963 by Lieutenants C. C. Wallace and P. G. McCaghren. Dawson added the following to his original report:

I have re-read the statement I made November 27, 1963. The only correction I would like to make is in the time element, which occured approximately 30 or 40 minutes earlier than I originally stated.

At approximately 11:15 I was dispatched to the basement of the City
Hall by Lt. Smart to act as security for Lee Oswald. When we got to
the basement, we waited in the jail corridor approximately 15 minutes.
We then heard that Oswald was on his way down, and there were some
photographers and reporters on the phones. I closed the doors and
wouldn't let them come onto the corridor, so that in one could come
in behind me. Ho one told me to close the doors.

When he was shot, I was at the same place. I heard the shot, but I couldn't see him or the man who shot him.

I would also like to add that I know Jack Ruby by sight and would recognize him if I saw him, but I have not seen him in the City Hall.

I have talked to Federal Bureau of Investigation Agent Carlson, and I explained to him that I had guessed at the time in my original report, and was probably in error.

Respectfully submitted,

C. C. Wallace, Lieutenant

Juvenile Bureau

P. G. McCaghren, Lieutenant Burglary & Theft Bureau

72